Moving Forward Together
Dear Islanders,
Welcome to the New Year. I am honored to address you as your newly elected Township Supervisor in this “Moving Forward Together” column. 
It has been an exciting and busy first month in office, and I am thrilled to share some updates as we start to craft our shared vision for the future.
Our township has kicked off the next chapter with our new township board that took office on November 20, 2024. We are all eager to get our footings underneath us and build momentum towards a prosperous future for our community. To ensure we are well-prepared to serve you effectively, the entire board is attending an in-person training session with the Michigan Township Association in January. This training will help us familiarize ourselves with the best practices and responsibilities of our new roles.
At our first board meeting, we made significant strides by passing two important policies. The Post-Audit Policy clarifies which expenses can be paid prior to board approval (like payroll, utility bills, and invoices that must be paid on delivery of services). This adds a level of transparency and accountability to our bill-payment process while also ensuring that critical business is not disrupted in between board meetings. Additionally, the Bids & Quotes Policy standardizes the dollar amount required for written quotes and sealed bids. This policy outlines how department heads and the township board provide information for requests for services and make vendor selections, promoting fairness and transparency in our operations. Both policies are available on the Township’s website www.drummondislandtownship.org. 
I am excited about the momentum we have already built, but I also recognize the amount of work that lies ahead. The Township Board is committed to shepherding Drummond into the future while preserving the uniqueness of our beautiful home. Together we will position ourselves to seize opportunities and mitigate risks.
I would also like to extend my gratitude to the past township board members that have stepped up to provide guidance to the new board. Their support during this transition and their willingness to share their institutional knowledge have been invaluable. Their investment in our community's success is much appreciated. 
Thank you for entrusting me with the responsibility of serving as your Township Supervisor. I am grateful for your support and look forward to a collaborative and impactful 2025.

Sincerely,

Krystal Truax
Township Supervisor  
Drummond Island Township
supervisor@drummondislandtownship.org

